

# Meeting Reminder

Next meeting to be held Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 13, 2017 at the Office for Older Adults

Located at 246 Northland Drive, Medina. Meeting will start promptly at 6:30 p.m.

# From Karen's Sewing Room

Happy Fall Y'all!

The kids have gone back to school and it's time for us to learn a little something too. This month we will be having our Schoolhouse session in which several of our members will demonstrate techniques and tools that you can add to your bag of tricks. We will also be selling passports for our Scarecrow Scavenger Hunt that will take you on a tour of our local quilt shops. The shop owners are excited to welcome us and we are happy to offer you something fun and different to do before the snow flies. See you at the meeting!

Karen

## Hospitality

If you would like to help out on refreshments and beverages, please see or contact Karen Holler, Hospitality Chairman.

SNACKS: Patti Kaliszewski and Lauri Bieniosek

**BEVERAGES: Anita Finucane** 

#### <u>Treasurers Report</u>

2017 July Guild Balance is \$1660.01

Raffle Basket Total is \$

For all Guild reimbursements you must see the Treasurer and obtain a "Reimbursement Form". This form must be filled out completely, all receipts attached, and turned into the President for her signature. The Treasurer writes checks once a month and your reimbursement check will be given to you at the next months Guild meeting. If you are not present at the next Guild meeting, the check will be mailed to you.

# "SEW" be on the lookout

- Hope everyone enjoyed the Annual Guild Picnic and all the awesome food! We hope you enjoyed playing BINGO and I would like to thank the Guild and Fabric Obsession for the great prizes!
- Remember to pick up your jellyroll pattern each month! There are 2 now each month!!!
- This month, September, is our Annual School House. What will we learn? We have had several come forward who are going to demonstrate, so come and see what great things they have in store for us!
- The Great Pillow Case Challenge of 2017!!! Our official progress chart is moving slowly! We are now at 50 pillow cases. Lets go ladies—we need to reach our goal! Judith DuBose has completed her goal of 200 pillow cases already for her challenge for the Chelsey Care Project. Our goal is to match her 200 by November!!! Remember, for every pillow case you turn in, your name will be put on a ticket and turned in—there will be drawings at the Christmas party! Pillow cases can be from infants, boys, girls, teenagers, and Christmas fabric. Quilting Material only, no flannel or fleece. Bring completed pillow cases to the meeting, we have a committee that will wash, iron, fold, and bag. This challenge will also be used as our Community Service Project! We can do this!!!!!
- We are still accepting dog beds for Save Ohio Strays. Dog beds must be completed! They are always overjoyed when they received them! Just got word that they would like some smaller ones for cat crates.
- Year end is rapidly approaching. If you are interested in holding a Guild Officer position, call Karen Sullivan and see what positions are still available.
- We had 2 visitors in July. It was great seeing Bonnie Myers back visiting us and our second visitor is ot only new to sewing but has joined our Guild Family. So make sure you welcome Mary Margaret Jakosh.
- Don't forget your \$5.00 for your Guild Shop Hop/Scavenger Hunt Passport! It's the last week of September and first week of October. All details will be gone over again at the meeting.
- Still have time to reserve your spot for the one day retreat at Cider Mill on September 19. Contact Marion Soat, or Cider Mill directly.
- Honey Bees are doing a bus trip this year and have invited us to join them. An email and flyer was sent
  out. Im sure someone from Honey Bees will be at the September meeting and can answer any questions
  you may have.

## Thinking of you

If you are aware of a Member who is need of a little Sunshine, contact the secretary as soon as possible and she will send out an email with the information to our membership. This allows anyone in our membership to send a card wishing her well or just to let her know we are thinking of her (or the family).

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Robin Bacho ~ Sherry Breyley ~ Pamela Mohn

SPREADING THE SUNSHINE!

Keep Diana Metter, Donna Geig and family, Mary Barrick, Grace Shanafelt (Peggy, Laurie, Barb) and families in your thoughts!